Minutes of the Finance Committee

August 21, 2006

In attendance: FinCom members Hayes, Meunier, Nash, Rice, and Walsh; BOS members Jerry Houle, Peter McMurray, and Jeff Woolacott; Town Administrator Linda Sanders; and Treasurer Nancy Haines.

Chair Meunier called the FinCom session to order at 7:05 p.m., minutes after BOS had started their meeting.

Police Chief Discussion


Tonight's meeting was a joint meeting between FinCom and BOS to discuss raising the salary for the Police Chief position from the $65,000-$70,000 range up to a figure of $80,000. Jeff Woolacott was spearheading the move to raise the salary because the leading candidate for the vacant Police Chief position would probably not take the job for anything under $80,000.


Linda Sanders began the meeting by saying that she had found a revenue source to cover the $14,760.08 that would be needed to pay the increase from the FY2007 Police Chief salary ($55,239.92) to the new salary offered in the Chief vacancy ad ($70,000). Ms.Sanders reported an unexpected increase in revenues from State owned land, which was just re-evaluated. This surplus could cover the gap needed to get to the $70,000 figure offered for a salary, and the increase in these revenues was also big enough to cover a jump to $80,000.


There were 70+ responses to the Police Chief ad, and out of that number, there have been 7 strong candidates identified (plus the one other candidate, John Carter, who would not take the job for less than $80,000). Mr.Rice wondered why we were even discussing raising the salary to $80,000, when there were other good candidates to pick from. Mr.Woolacott felt that we would not keep a chief for long at the $65,000-$70,000 range, and he presented data covering ten area towns, which pointed out that the average minimum police chief salary is $76,332 and the average high end is $88,006. He also pointed out that the leading candidate, John Carter, was a lifelong Ashby resident, and might be more apt to stay in the local police chief job if the salary was more in line with other towns in the area. Mr.Nash and Mr.McMurray felt that the jump to $80,000 was too much to absorb in one move, and that there were no guarantees that Mr.Carter would stay here even if he were offered that salary.


After much discussion, Mr.Meunier made the motion to evaluate raising the salary to a figure higher than $70,000. Ms.Walsh seconded. It was approved by a vote of 3 ayes vs. 2 nays. In the ensuing discussion, several questions were raised:

· Would raising the upper salary ceiling to $80,000 open theTown to lawsuits from anyone who did not apply due to the lower numbers being advertised?

· Would the  $80,000 be too high a figure to set while the Town was in the process of setting pay scales according to a graded level system?

· Would the $80,000 be a sustainable figure in upcoming yearly budgets?

· Shouldn't more work be done on setting the amounts that should be paid on a graded level pay system and how long would it take to know what figures would look like on a Town-wide scale?

In light of these questions, Mr.Meunier made the new motion to rescind his first motion. Ms.Walsh seconded this motion and it was unanimously approved.


The Police Chief salary remained at the original figure set, $65,000-$70,000.

FinCom Mailbox


Included in the FinCom mailbox were the following items, now on file in the FinCom office:

· Town of Ashby Expense Reports for 7/12/06-8/21/06

· Invitation to all Town workers to attend Congregational Church on 9/10/06 at 10:00a.m

· NMRSD School Committee Meeting schedule for FY2007

· NMRSD Expenditure Reports July and August, 2006

The next scheduled meetings for the Finance Committee will be on Monday, September 11, 2006 and Monday, September 25, 2006 at 7:00 p.m. in the Lyman Building.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Christopher Nash, Clerk

